	   [image: image1.png]g .& 2
JE)
<

Ministry
of Justice





	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Our Reference: 104884
	

	05/2016


Freedom of Information Request 
You asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):

“Family Court Seals are they lawful?

Under the freedom of information act please supply all the recorded information your department holds in respect to what a lawful court seal consists of?

What colour and style are the family court seals and what date did they change and up to what date would the old style be classed as a valid court seal?

Are all court orders required to be sealed by the court to be valid?

Are applications into the court valid if not date stamped?

How many court orders are sealed after the court has closed I.e. at night?”
Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

I can confirm that the department holds most of the information that you have asked for, and I am pleased to provide this to you. 
With regards to your first point I can confirm that Family Court Seals are lawful, rule 29.7 of the Family Procedure Rules (FPR) outlines this. Please see below link to the relevant section of the FPR.  

https://www.justice.gov.uk/courts/procedure-rules/family/parts/part_29#IDADJ2OC
You requested to know what a court seal needed to contain, the answer to this question differs as the seal of the Family Court was changed in April 2014, as a result of Single Family Court. I will therefore provide you with information of what Family court seals contained prior to April 2014 and thereafter. The County Court seal prior to April 2014 contained the name of the Family Court i.e. Reading Family Court within the seal and a motif of a crown and two stars on either side of the seal. In April 2014 the seals were changed and now there is a seal for the Family Court and the County Court. Both seals contain a motif of a Crown and state “The Family Court” or “The County Court” depending on the jurisdiction the document relates to.
The colour of a Family Court seal is black and I’ve attached a sample of the current court seal(s), including the Welsh seal, for your information. There have been two changes to the court seal since 2014. The hand stamped seals were changed in April 2014 from individual hand stamped court seals to a ‘single Family court’ hand stamped seal and used in courts from 22nd April 2014. The old style individual hand stamped court seals are still valid on all work received prior to 22nd April 2014.  

The hand stamped single Family court seal introduced on 22nd April 2014 still remains valid, and is retained for the following procedures; out of hours work, urgent work, for contingencies, and for any orders created prior to 27th April 2015 that may need to be reproduced from FamilyMan.

The second change was the implementation of electronic seals that came into force on 28 April 2014; the attachment provides an example of these.  

There are no requirements in the Family Procedure Rules for applications received by the Court to be date stamped. The process of stamping an application is a part of the Court’s internal processes to log the receipt of correspondence not as part of the validation process as the applicant is required to date the application when they submit it. 

